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Comptroller Recommends County Legislative  
Review of the 2021 Ulster County Living Wage Act 

 
Kingston, NY (September 16, 2024) – Ulster County Comptroller March Gallagher issued a 
Memorandum to Ulster County Legislative Chair Peter Criswell regarding the Ulster County Living 
Wage Act. 
 
In 2021, Ulster County Adopted Local Law No. 6 Requiring the Payment of a Living Wage to 
Employees of Contractors and Subcontractors that Provide Services to the County. The local law 
set the living wage at $15.00 per hour and called for the Ulster County Legislature to review 
annually and update the living wage by resolution as needed. Since 2021 Ulster County has not 
made changes to our living wage rate which remains at $15 per hour.   

Under New York State Law, the minimum wage in Ulster County will go to $15.50 per hour on 
January 1, 2025. Accordingly, as of 2025, the County’s living wage policy will be below minimum 
wage. 

The nation has experienced significant inflation since 2021, and Ulster County has seen an increase 
in area median income and housing prices. According to MIT’s living wage calculator Ulster 
County’s living wage should currently be $24.97.  

The County Comptroller recommends that the Legislature undertake a review of the Living Wage 
Act to determine whether the Act should be sunset or adjusted considering that Ulster County 
staff wages for certain grades and titles fall below the MIT living wage rate for the County. 

“Actions like the Living Wage Act are only useful if they are updated and enforced,” said 
Comptroller March Gallagher. “I am concerned that without adjustment the Living Wage Act may 
confuse vendors with respect to the upcoming changes to the legally mandated minimum wage. 
Furthermore, as this MIT calculator shows, the cost of living in Ulster County has jumped 
significantly. Given changes to minimum wage, and current collective bargaining efforts, it may 
make sense to sunset the Act while reviewing other ways to address inequity and cost of living 
issues that will not create an undue burden on property taxpayers.”  

### 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flivingwage.mit.edu%2Fcounties%2F36111&data=05%7C01%7Cmgal%40co.ulster.ny.us%7Cd258aebc830c48aabaf208db781673b2%7C9eeb6ad135c044d88e8bf0e5c44ca2a3%7C0%7C0%7C638235810050738662%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b6NlrXJgVlRbCvgEH5nPfJkqdaLEJFTypU3%2FLV%2FOTGs%3D&reserved=0
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